Town of New Paltz Planning Board 
FINAL Minutes 
September 23, 2013
Agenda:
PB 2013-13, Dunkin Donuts, 250 Main St., Site Plan
PB 2013-14, Black Creek Crossing/Alpenaster, 19 Evergreen Ln., Lot Line Revision

PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S., Site Plan
Present:  Dave Clouser, George Lithco, Mike Calimano, Lynn Bowdery (alternate), Tom Powers, Lagusta Yearwood, Tim Rogers, Peter Muller
Board Member(s) absent:  Eileen Banyra, Lyle Nolan
 Chairman Calimano called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.  
MINUTES

August 26, 2013 minutes presented.
Motion to accept these minutes with noted change made by Mike Calimano.
2nd by Lynn Bowdery.
Tim Rogers and Peter Muller abstain.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

September 9, 2013 minutes presented.

Motion to accept these minutes made by Lagusta Yearwood.
2nd by Tim Rogers.
Mike Calimano abstains.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON ISSUES OTHER THAN PUBLIC HEARINGS

None
PUBLIC HEARINGS 
None
APPLICATION REVIEWS 
PB 2013-13, Dunkin Donuts, 250 Main St., Site Plan
Jeff Schiller or Schiller Engineering and Mr. Sardina of Sardina Foods are here to present their application for Site Plan review.  All Dunkin Donut stores now require a walk in cooler.  They could not physically work it into the interior of their store, so they must apply for site plan review for that purpose only.  Mr. Sardina explains why they need the walk-in cooler.  Their space is very small, and it is hard to expand their business and menu items without holding more product on site.  Mr. Schiller addresses the existing planter that restricts parking, and the removal of this but adding more landscaping.  They would make a totally new sidewalk as well.  Mike Calimano asks Dave Clouser if there is enough room on the side to do their proposed 8’ bump out.  He states that there is.  Mr. Schiller also states how they looked hard at other locations to place the cooler, however the rear is not option because they would not meet the set back requirements.  Dave Clouser states that how by expanding the side parking lot, they would be reducing the set back by 8’, and that would require a variance from the ZBA.  Tim Rogers would like to see the parking stay the same, and increase the green space.  Dave Clouser brings up the fact that they need to get an easement from the property owner to finish the intersection with the proper turn signal.  Mike Calimano states that this needs to come from the property owner, and even this application for site plan requires a letter of agent from the property owner, so that they could combine these items on the site plan.  There is discussion how it would be easier to locate the cooler in the back and that would mean fewer modifications to this site.  Dave Clouser also suggests that they check with the Building Inspector on the signage with regards to the Town Code.  George Lithco discusses what steps to take next with regards to ZBA referral, as well as the fact that it needs to go to the UCPB.  There is discussion on declaring Lead Agency.  
A motion to declare the Town of New Paltz Planning Board as Lead Agency for the site plan changes, as well as recommend this application be referred to the ZBA to seek a variance for the rear yard set-back is made by Mike Calimano.

2nd by

All others present in Favor.  Motion passed.  

There is continued discussion on what other changes need to be made to the site plan, such as placement the bike rack, lighting and landscaping on the site plan before it goes to Ulster County Planning Board.  The Board will send the recommendation to the ZBA as well.  The Board will meet with the applicant again on October 16, and at that point it will be referred up to the UCPB with the revisions

.
PB 2013-14, Black Creek Crossing/Alpenaster, 19 Evergreen Ln., Lot Line Revision

Anthony Abei comes before the Board to discuss his application for a lot line revision in his subdivision on Evergreen Lane.  The houses currently meet all the set-backs, but the one lot required adjusting the footprint of the house in the building envelope to accommodate the best positioning for the solar arrays.  Dave Clouser would like the structures with regards to the property lines shown on the new maps, and he needs to do a request for site planwaivers  (121.17 b 1).  This also requires a public hearing.  The public hearing is set for October 16, 2013.  Mr. Abei will have his Engineer take care of all the revisions.
OLD BUSINESS

None

PLANNING BOARD ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS DISCUSSION
PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S, Site Plan

Dave Clouser updates the Board on the status of the FEIS.  Mike Calimano states how he had wanted to talk about fiscal impacts, but they have not had the availability to get their ad-hoc committee together.  He would like to know if the members would like to have a meeting with the consultant, CGR.  There is discussion on a time for Mike Calimano, Tim Rogers and Lynn Bowdery,  along with Dave Clouser,  to get together outside of the regular Planning Board meeting.  The Board also discussed possibly phone conferencing with Tom Powers on this day as well.  They will meet on Friday at 5 pm in Dave Clouser’s office.  Mike Calimano surveys the Board to see if they’d like to meet with CGR and the applicant prior to the October 16th meeting.  He asks the Board members to get any possible dates together and get them to the Planning Board Secretary, so that she can try to reserve the meeting room with the Town Clerk.
There is continued discussion on the changes being made by Dave Clouser, at the Board’s request, on the FEIS.  Lagusta Yearwood still has some concerns with regards to the LOOP Bus System on weekends.  

There is discussion on the fiscal impact as well.  

Lagusta Yearwood brings up the rumors of “College Town” continuing up the road.  Mike Moriello states that the information is completely false.  The seminar given by Wilmorite had nothing to do with Park Point New Paltz.  Mike Calimano states how this corridor has been considered by the town as an area of future development.  There is continued discussion on how this was never proposed as a mixed use project, and there wouldn’t be any room anyhow.  
Mike Calimano states how it is the plan to accept the FEIS with our changes by October 16, so it can get out to the public, and then the public hearings can be set.  This is why he wants to meet regarding the fiscal impact at a special meeting beforehand.  The final CGR report will be part of the FEIS.

Mike Calimano reminds the Board that the new SEQR documents will be coming out for use starting October 7, and there is a training session for anyone who wants to show up on October 1.  

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Lynn Bowdery.
2nd by Mike Calimano.
All others present in favor.

Meeting adjourned.
These minutes respectfully submitted by Kelly  O’Donnell

